

SCS Equalities Advisory Group


Notes and actions of the meeting held on the 23rd of February 2012 in Livingston Sheriff Court Jury Room
1) Welcome and apologies 
Attending: 


Colin Lee, CEMVO Scotland (Chair). 

Daniel Donaldson, Consultant for LGBT equality and human rights.
Elspeth Molony, Capability Scotland. 
Gordon Ellis, Consultant for SCS Field and Court Management Issues.
Morag Redwood, Scottish Council for Voluntary Organisations.

Stephen Coulter, Scottish Court Service (SCS).
George Malone, SCS (notes and actions).

Apologies: Suzanne Munday, MECOPP Carers Centre. Dr Maureen Sier, Scottish Interfaith Council.

Colin Lee extended a thank you for the arrangements of the venue and the proposed agenda for the day. 

2) Matters arising from meeting of 17th November 2011
The actions from the November 2011 meeting were discussed

AP Nov 11/001 – Stephen Coulter (SC) has been in contact with Graham Brise of the Scottish Government (SG) equality unit regarding procurement terms and conditions. The reply to date will require follow up action to ensure a satisfactory outcome. SC has this in hand. Ongoing.
AP Nov11/002 – A follow up meeting with Procurement and the EAG was requested regarding the application of practicable aspects of equality requirements to contracts. SC advised that before they could do this resolution of AP Nov11/001 was required. Gordon Ellis (GE) offered to pick up this action point and represent the EAG. GE to liaise with SC and Eddie Bracken. Ongoing.
The e-learning package for equality was discussed regarding the testing and  timing of delivery to SCS people. SC stated that further testing had taken place and that the SCS Equality Steering Group had approved the package. The aim was to have all SCS people through the package by the end of May 2012. Monitor.
AP Nov11/003 – Improvement work on the EQIA process was on hold pending an input from SG. Feedback from the team and others has been used to ensure that the new process is future proof. Ongoing.
AP Nov11/004 – discharged
AP Nov 11/005 – The issue of the Jury Oath was still live. SC to chase up with Robert Gordon (RG). Ongoing
AP Nov11/006 The original action was for SC to investigate involving the EAG in the Juror selection / management project as there will be a need for an EQIA and the experience of the EAG could help with the development of same. 

A user view was emerging from the project. As a consequence it was felt that the World Wide standard regarding equality of access was not deep enough. A full redesign of the SCS website is ongoing. SC will check with the project manager regarding EAG input. Juror selection (attendance) remains an issue with discussions ongoing between SCS and the Scottish and European Human Rights Commissions. Morag Redwood (MR) offered to help. Ongoing. 
Elspeth Molony (EM) reminded the group that SCS (RG) had promised to send out a copy of the Juror information. This still has not been received. SC would chase this up as it was unlike RG not to have done so. The issue of defective email addresses for the EAG could be at the root of this. Ongoing.
3) Parliament House UAC report (EM).
EM talked the EAG through main points the report.

The review of the building was complicated due to the size, layout and styles of the three buildings that comprise the whole. The buildings range from listed to non listed status which adds another layer of complexity. 

The main points from the report were:

· Anyone can come to Parliament house, in any capacity, to attend or observe court proceedings.

· parking signage and markings

· no wheelchair accessible jury boxes

· only one wheelchair accessible witness box

· only one wheel chair accessible accused box

· complications regarding the sound equipment

· general dissatisfaction that the ongoing rebuild had not used the opportunities to do more for “reasonable access”
· accessible toilets fail requirements, example (level minus 2 floor) with two sets of heavy door and no opening mechanism.

· toilets do not meet British Standards

· signage at court 4 (and others) regarding induction loops is missing
· Access to court 5 - door opening mechanism recommended (plus other areas)

· Parliament hall audio announcements / poor visual screens for notices.

· Awareness sessions for the staff recommended.

EM was working closely with Colin Campbell and the estates team. To assist the decision making process to differentiate between quick wins and longer term investment, EM has broken the report’s recommendations into 5 levels of importance. The project team were now reviewing the report.
AP Feb12/001 SC to raise the contents of the report with Neil Rennick.  This to ensure that progress is made on the recommendations.
The issue of people with larger frames and body mass was touched on and it was recommended that SCS begin to think ahead about what accommodations would have to be made in the future, for example the size of the jury box and chairs.

EM has been invited by SCS to review Kilmarnock Sheriff Court in March 2012 followed by Edinburgh and Glasgow Sheriff Court later in the year. 

AP Feb12/002  SC to extend an invitation to Vince Guz to attend the November 2012 EAG meeting. Purpose, to review progress on meeting the recommendations of the report.

AP Feb12/003 SC to check the code of conduct regarding conflicts of interest (Concern express by EM that she might be seen as furthering her own business).

GE asked if EM and her team could review Aberdeen Sheriff Court at some point.

AP Feb12/004 EM to liaise with SCS to set up a future assessment visit to Aberdeen SC.

4) Complaints Handling
SC talked the EAG through the SCS complaints handling procedure and the additional work that was going on to develop it further. The key points were:

· Current SCS IT system obsolete

· Tenders have been issued for a revised system

· Using the guidance issued from the Public Services Bodies Ombudsman to develop and improve the policy:

· Making it easier to complain

· Easier handling of complaints (two stage model)

· Improving our service offering by analysing and understanding the data received
When developing the new policy it became apparent that SCS need to separate complaints from other general feedback. The thrust of the new policy will be empowerment for front line staff to deal with minor complaints. If the complaint is considered to be too big, or the complainant is still not satisfied with the outcome, then the complaint would be moved to the next level.  

In the existing system the CEO reviews all complaints (three stage model) but this will be stripped out with the complaint route now being Sheriff Clerk or onwards to the Sheriffdom Business Manager.

SC is looking to the EAG to help with a review of the complaints procedure documentation and the development of the EQIA impact assessment.

Questions and issues from the EAG included:

· Does the handling process capture equality aggravating factors?

· Will the staff receive additional training (with a specific on identifying equality aggravating factors and being able to correctly interpret complaints accordingly and therefore capture the correct data)?
· What happens to the data and how is it captured and used?

· Complaints Vs Issues (issues should be capture e.g. the induction loop is not working / switched on)
· Risk management system within courts should be used

· Not enough being made of what SCS expect from its people

· Use of text phones should be added to the document

· Unacceptable actions policy in the event of unacceptable behaviour by SCS people.

· Future role of the EAG in reviewing equality related complaints data (agreed). Useful data could be expected by around Christmas 2012 (project timescales dependant) 

· Possible use of redacted complaints to give the EAG a better feel about what is being said
· Concern that the tone and voice in reply letters is pitched correctly. May need to be guidance regarding the “public face” of SCS

· The new IT system will be “full case”.
AP Feb12/005 – Put feedback from complaints on future EAG agenda.
5) SCS Court user survey
SC presented the EAG with details of the recent court user survey and its findings. The survey was aimed at three specific groups:
· Civil users

· Jurors that actually sat

· 1st time court users.

In general terms the results were very positive for the three groups concerned but several issues had been identified that would need to be addressed including information for people when attending court (and the likely times they would be needed). Safety and security (vulnerability) was another issue that SCS needed to expand on and dig deeper to clarify concerns.

The EAG commented on the results and made suggestions regarding future surveys. 

· need to build in equality into the questions this will help determine more usable information
· what happens to the data gathered from and equality perspective

· can the questionnaire be designed so that the data from rural areas, who may have difficulty in accessing justice, be identified? For example accessible transport (excess travelling time), single parents (childminding etc), transgender issues, access issues
· future court structures plan and its likely impacts (currently at pre-public consultation stage [goes to public consultation in early summer 2012])
· McKenzie friends – need to review the advice given on the SCS website. The advice should be in plain language and avoid legalese where ever possible to help people with learning difficulties.

AP Feb12/006 – SC to talk to Eric McQueen re consultation and what support would be required regarding the external consultation. 
5) AOCB
Meeting dates:

The next meeting will be the Court of Session building in Edinburgh. Date and time to be advised.

For the next two meetings, August and November, the following venues are suggested:

· Sheriff Court, Glasgow
· Office of the Public Guardian. 
Future agenda items: 

· Customer complaints review (December 2012 onwards for output from the new IT system).
Kirpans (update) Last week an EQIA meeting took place between a sheriff and 30 to 40 Sikh guests, Alan Swift, members of the Court security  team from SCS and the EHRC.  Three solutions to the issue have been suggested and a working group will be set up in Edinburgh, Glasgow and Dundee which will include the interfaith council and members from SCS. 
Other issues arising in AOCB

· use of good practice and publicity of same

· permission sought to do a case study on SCS re public service equality (request from Daniel Donaldson).

· report published regarding the equality act that questions EQIA and the financial case for the.

· the Justice Disability Steering Group (JDSG) – Need for the EAG to see the outcomes from the group to determine progress.

AP Feb12/007 – EM to provide link to the EQIA critique report

AP Feb12/008 – SC to think about an agenda item regarding JDSG

AP Feb12/009 – SC to raise the issue re COP2 print size with IT
AP Feb12/010 – SC to raise the issue of EVAC chair procedure with SCS Estates management.
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